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June 17th, 2020 
 
To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning 
 
Re: Letter of Support regarding the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 

Plan and Institute for Sustainable Brampton 
 
The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green City by 
declaring a climate emergency, developing a Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan (CEERP), working in partnership with the Region of Peel and Sheridan College to 
establish an Institute for Sustainable Brampton (ISB) and joining the Global Covenant of 
Mayors for Climate and Energy.  
 
The Johnson Controls organization has enjoyed a partnership with the City of Brampton over 
the past year as a member of its Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan Task 
Force.  We believe that this important initiative contributes to our shared goals for reducing 
community energy use, reducing Greenhouse Gas emissions and retaining energy costs 
within the city.  We congratulate the City for embarking on this city-wide program to advance 
Brampton’s energy transition to a future of clean, sustainable, resilient energy that supports 
the Brampton 2040 Vision.  
 
This letter expresses the support of Johnson Controls Canada to continue working with the 
City and its partners to achieve the goals of the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan, including towards the establishment of the proposed Institute for Sustainable Brampton.  
Pending Council approval of the CEERP and ISB, we will determine resources that we can 
allocate towards the implementation of this plan and we will continue to explore opportunities 
for greater commitment, which could possibly include in-kind and/or financial support.  As a 
leading Energy services company (ESCo), and a leader in global energy efficiency and 
sustainability, we hope to share some of the advanced partnering models we have made 
commercially viable that may contribute to the desired outcomes. 
 
We recognize that the CEERP has value and we are excited to continue to work with the City 
and its partners to meet our Climate Emergency and Brampton’s commitment to be a Green 
City.  
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Hassaan Khan 
 
Co-chair City of Brampton CEERP Task Force & 
 
Area General Manager – Canada Performance Infrastructure 
Johnson Controls Canada L.P. 
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March 26, 2020 
 
To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning 
 
Re: Letter of Support Regarding the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan and Institute for 
Sustainable Brampton 
 
The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green City by declaring a climate emergency, 
developing a Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan (CEERP), working in partnership with the Region of Peel 
and Sheridan College to establish an Institute for Sustainable Brampton (ISB) and joining the Global Covenant of Mayors 
for Climate and Energy.  
 
Brampton Brick Limited has enjoyed a partnership with the City of Brampton over the past year as a member of its 
Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan Task Force.  We believe that this important initiative contributes to our 
shared goals for reducing community energy use, reducing Greenhouse Gas emissions and retaining energy costs within 
the city.  We congratulate the City for embarking on this city-wide program to advance Brampton’s energy transition to a 
future of clean, sustainable, resilient energy that supports the Brampton 2040 Vision.  
 
This letter expresses the support of Brampton Brick Limited to continue working with the City and its partners to achieve 
the goals of the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan, including the establishment of the proposed Institute 
for Sustainable Brampton.  
 
Pending Council approval of the CEERP and ISB, we will determine resources that we can allocate towards the 
implementation of this plan and we will continue to explore opportunities for greater commitment, which could possibly 
include in-kind and/or financial support.  
 
We recognize that the CEERP has value and we are excited to continue to work with the City and its partners to meet our 
Climate Emergency and Brampton’s commitment to be a Green City. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
BRAMPTON BRICK LIMITED 
Brad Cobbledick 
Vice President of Technical Services 
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Enbridge  
500 Consumers Road 
North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 
Canada 

 
April 3, 2020 
 
 
Mike Hoy 
Supervisor of Environmental Planning 
City of Brampton 
 
 
Dear Mike, 
 
Re: Letter of partnership for the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan 
 
 
On behalf of Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”), I am pleased to provide a letter of 
partnership for the City of Brampton’s Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan (CEERP). 
 
The creation of the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan is a terrific 
milestone enabling the City of Brampton to: 

• assess broader Municipal energy use and greenhouse gas emissions 
• identify opportunities to conserve 
• improve energy efficiency and reduce future greenhouse gas emissions 
• consider the impact of future growth and options for local clean energy 

generation, fuel switching and storage; and 
• support local economic development  

 
Enbridge Gas has enjoyed it’s partnership with the City of Brampton – especially over 
the past year as a member of your Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan 
Task Force.  With more than 20 years’ experience in energy conservation we share the 
city’s goal of reducing energy use and greenhouse gases.   
 
This letter expresses Enbridge’s support and commitment to continue to work with the 
City and its partners to achieve the goals of the CEERP including the establishment of 
the proposed Institute for Sustainable Brampton.  Pending Council approval of the 
CEERP and ISB, we will determine what resources and/or financial support we can 
allocate towards the implementation of this plan. 
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We recognize that the CEERP has value and we are excited to collaborate with the city 
and its partners to reach our shared climate and energy conservation goals. 
 
Yours truly,  
 
Chris Hamilton 
 
Chris Hamilton 
Supervisor, Municipal Energy Solutions 
 
ENBRIDGE 
TEL: 416-495-6990 
500 Consumers Rd., North York, Ontario, M2J 1P8  

enbridge.com 
Integrity. Safety. Respect. 

https://www.enbridgegas.com/homes/


May 6, 2020, 2020 

To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning 

Re: Letter of support regarding the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 

Plan and Institute for Sustainable Brampton 

The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green City by 

declaring a climate emergency, developing a Community Energy and Emissions 

Reduction Plan (CEERP), working in partnership with the Region of Peel and Sheridan 

College to establish an Institute for Sustainable Brampton (ISB) and joining the Global 

Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy.  

As past Chair of the Brampton Environment Advisory Committee, past Chair of the 

Institute for Sustainable Brampton Task Force, Chair of BikeBrampton, member of the 

TRCA Regional Watershed Alliance, member of Sierra Club Peel Chapter, and a long-

time Brampton resident, I have enjoyed a partnership with the City of Brampton over the 

past year as a member of its Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan Task 

Force.  I believe that this important initiative contributes to our shared goals for reducing 

community energy use, reducing Greenhouse Gas emissions, and retaining energy costs 

within the city.  I congratulate the City for embarking on this city-wide program to advance 

Brampton’s energy transition to a future of clean, sustainable, resilient energy that 

supports the Brampton 2040 Vision.  

This letter expresses my support and commitment to continue working with the City and 

its partners to achieve the goals of the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 

Plan, including the establishment of the proposed Institute for Sustainable Brampton.  

Pending Council approval of the CEERP and ISB, I will determine in-kind resources that I 

can allocate towards the implementation of this plan.  

The implementation of the CEERP is a vital component of the City’s plan for economic 

and environmental sustainability. I am excited to continue to work with the City and its 

partners as we tackle the declared climate emergency and fulfil Brampton’s commitment 

to be a Green City.  

 

Regards, 

 

David Laing 
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May 6, 2020 
 
To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning, City of Brampton 
 
Re: Letter of Support regarding the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan 

and Institute for Sustainable Brampton 
 
The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green City by 
declaring a climate emergency, developing a Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan (CEERP), working in collaboration with the Region of Peel and Sheridan College to 
establish a framework for an Institute for Sustainable Brampton (ISB) and joining the Global 
Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy.  
  
The Region of Peel has been working with the City of Brampton over the past year as an 
invited member of its Community Energy and Emissions Reduction Plan Task Force. This 
important initiative contributes to our shared goals for achieving Complete Communities 
within the Region of Peel, including increased energy efficiency, reducing Greenhouse Gas 
emissions and expanding green infrastructure.  The CEERP also aligns with several Regional 
plans, strategies and priorities, including the Region’s Climate Change Master Plan, 
Sustainable Transportation Strategy, Regional growth management planning and policies, and 
2018 – 2022 Term of Council Priority Build Environmental Resilience.   
 
This letter expresses the support of the Region of Peel to continue working with the City and 
its community stakeholders to achieve the goals of the CEERP, including further review of 
how the ISB could be established.  Another important role the Region will play is bringing 
the goals, planning efforts and phased implementation of the CEERP and future ISB to the 
attention of the Peel Climate Change Partnership (PCCP), which was endorsed by Regional 
Council in February 2020. The PCCP has a broader mandate than the proposed ISB but has 
synergistic emissions reduction priorities. The City of Brampton is a member of the PCCP as 
are Peel Region, City of Mississauga, Town of Caledon and the Conservation Authorities. 
 
Pending City Council approval of the CEERP and ISB, Regional staff from the Office of 
Climate Change and Energy Management, acting as Secretariat for the PCCP, can help ensure 
the transfer of knowledge and innovation stemming from the ISB flows seamlessly to the 
PCCP, fostering opportunities and efficiencies to scale energy technologies or programs that 
accelerate the region-wide transformation to low carbon, resilient communities. 
 
The Region recognizes that the CEERP has value and is pleased to continue to work with the 
City of Brampton and its community stakeholders to meet shared outcomes that collectively 
support a low carbon and resilient Community for Life. 
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Christine Tu, M.Sc. 
Director, Office of Climate Change and Energy Management 
Corporate Services 
Region of Peel 
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March 23, 2020 
 
To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning 
Re: Letter of support regarding the Community Energy and Emissions 

Reduction Plan and Institute for Sustainable Brampton 
 
The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green 
City by declaring a climate emergency, developing a Community Energy and 
Emissions Reduction Plan (CEERP), working in partnership with the Region 
of Peel and Sheridan College to establish an Institute for Sustainable 
Brampton (ISB) and joining the Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate and 
Energy.  
 
The Region of Peel has enjoyed a partnership with the City of Brampton over 
the past year as a member of its Community Energy and Emissions 
Reduction Plan Task Force. We believe that this important initiative 
contributes to our shared goals for reducing community energy use, reducing 
Greenhouse Gas emissions and retaining energy costs within the city. We 
congratulate the City for embarking on this city-wide program to advance 
Brampton’s energy transition to a future of clean, sustainable, resilient energy 
that supports the Brampton 2040 Vision.  
 
This letter expresses the support of The Region of Peel to continue working 
with the City and its partners to achieve the goals of the Community Energy 
and Emissions Reduction Plan, including the establishment of the proposed 
Institute for Sustainable Brampton.  
 
Pending Council approval of the CEERP and ISB, we will determine 
resources can support the implementation of this plan and we will continue to 
explore opportunities for greater commitment, which could possibly include in-
kind and/or financial support.  
 
We recognize that the CEERP has value and we are excited to continue to 
work with the City and its partners to meet our Climate Emergency and 
Brampton’s commitment to be a Green City.  
 
Regards, 
 
 
Megan McCombe,  
Supervisor, Environmental Education 
Operations Support, Public Works 
905-791-7800, ext 3367 
megan.mccombe@peelregion.ca 
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June 25, 2020 

To: Mike Hoy, Supervisor, Environmental Planning 

Re: Letter of support regarding the Community Energy and Emissions Reduction 
Plan and Institute for Sustainable Brampton 

The City of Brampton has demonstrated its commitment to becoming a Green City by 
declaring a climate emergency, developing a Community Energy and Emissions 
Reduction Plan (CEERP), working in partnership with the Region of Peel and Sheridan 
College to establish a Centre for Community Energy Transformation (CCET) and joining 
the Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy.  

Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (through the Partners in Project Green 
program) has enjoyed a partnership with the City of Brampton over the past year as a 
member of its CEERP Task Force.  We believe that this important initiative contributes to 
our shared goals for reducing community energy use, reducing Greenhouse Gas 
Emissions and retaining energy costs within the city.  We congratulate Brampton for 
embarking on this city-wide program to advance an energy transition to a future of clean, 
sustainable, resilient energy that supports the Brampton 2040 Vision.  

This letter expresses the support of Partners in Project Green (PPG) to continue working 
with the City and its partners to achieve the goals of the Community Energy and 
Emissions Reduction Plan, including the establishment of the proposed Centre for 
Community Energy Transformation.  

Pending Council approval of the CEERP and CCET, we will allocate resources towards 
the implementation of this plan, with staff support valued at $1,000. Additionally, we will 
continue to explore opportunities for greater commitment.  

We recognize that the CEERP has value and we are excited to continue to work with the 
City and its partners to meet our Climate Emergency goals and Brampton’s commitment 
to be a Green City.  

Regards, 

Michael Tolensky                                                                                                            
Chief Financial and Operating Officer 

mailto:info@trca.on.ca



